
 

 

UK short sellers profit from selloff 

 
The current market correction has played into the hands of short sellers, as average short 
positions heading into the downturn stood at their highest level in over 18 months. 
 

 Average short interest in the FTSE 100 index is up by more than a third year to date 

 Commodities exposed firms saw the largest increase in short interest since January 

 FTSE 250 firms also targeted in recent weeks, with short interest peaking ahead of Monday 
 

Yesterday’s “Black Monday” selloff saw the 
FTSE 100 lose 4.6% of its value to close at its 
lowest level since January 2013. While the 
pace of the selloff, the largest since 2011, 
caught many by surprise, short sellers were 
well positioned as the average demand to 
borrow shares across the index stood at a 
recent high in the lead-up to Monday’s slump. 
 
FTSE 100 short interest at recent high 
Average short interest stood at 1.75% on the 
eve of Monday’s selloff. This number was just 
off the recent 18 month high in short interest 
registered in the previous week, and over 
43% higher than where it stood at the front of 
the year.  
 

 
The steady increase in shorting activity in the 
lead up to Monday’s selloff indicates that a 
growing portion of market participants were 
getting increasingly sceptical of the recent 
market environment; a position that proved 
well timed given Monday’s selloff. 
 
 
 

Natural resources most targeted  
The firms which attracted the most scepticism 
from short sellers are evidenced in the 10 
most shorted FTSE 100 constituents; a list 
which is replete with firms with high exposure 
to the recent commodities slump and 
emerging markets.  
 

 
 
The third most shorted index constituent, 
behind perennial shorts Morrison’s and 
Sainsbury’s, is engineering and equipment 
firm Weir Group which services the oil and 
gas and mineral industries. The current 
commodities slump and the resulting impact 
on the industry’s capital investment prospects 
has seen analysts trim 20% off their revenue 
expectation for Weir Group’s current year. 
This weak operating environment has seen 
short sellers hone in on Weir shares, with 
demand to borrow shares more than doubling 
in the last 12 months to the highest level 
since early 2014. 
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The other capital goods firm, Smiths Group, 
also has a large exposure to the energy 
sector through its John Crane division which 
represented a third of the group’s total 
revenues. The surge in demand to borrow 
Smiths shares has been even more 
pronounced than in Weir, with shorting 
activity now over five times the levels seen in 
January. 
 
Firms with direct exposure to commodities 
have also been on short sellers’ target, list 
with Fresnillo and Royal Dutch Shell both 
making the top ten most shorted. The latter 
saw the largest jump in short interest, which 
is now nearly nine times higher than at the 
start of the year with 4.4% of Shell shares 
now out on loan. 
 
FTSE 250 also targeted 
Short selling in UK stocks has not been 
concentrated solely on large cap shares as 
the constituents of the mid cap FTSE 250 
index have seen a similar rise in average 
short interest. The index’s constituents now 
have an average of 1.6% of shares out on 
loan, the highest in 18 months. 
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